

August 30th, 1998

Dear Friend,

Thank you so much for your kind message of get well wishes and the generous gifts sent during my stay in Minnesota.

Rest assured that my morale is high, I am making an excellent recovery under the expert care of the Mayo Clinic doctors - and expect to enjoy good health in the very near future.

Once again, thank you for your thoughtfulness in writing and for the gifts which I will always treasure - I also greatly appreciate your prayers and support for the children of the world as well as your genuine concern for my well-being.

Queen Noor joins me in wishing you every possible success on the continuation of your Walk Around The World.

I am your sincere friend,

Hussein I